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While there was only one real surprise for me on election day, there were  many lessons to be taken from how some major California issues were resolved.  The polls showed the trends in these issues and, so while the results were anticipated, the lessons were interesting.





In summary, money isn’t everything and the public isn’t as dumb as the political operatives think they are.





The race for the Democratic governors slot was initially cast as a rich man (Al Checchi) buying his place on the November election.  However, when another well financed individual (Jane Harman) entered the race, the focus of the campaign changed.  





As Harman gained on Checchi he showed that when rich people don’t get their way they can get mean.  His negative ads against Harman and hers in return, caused the public to turn them both off and decide to go with Gray Davis, a man of long experience if not charisma.  Experience without too many mistakes may prove to be worth more than money in these kinds of races.





Prop 227, the initiative which replaced multi-year bilingual teaching with a focused year of learning English, received its support for two reasons (in my view) that haven’t been given credit.  Thanks to TV documentaries many Americans have seen the real live success stories of living Americans whose immigrant parents didn’t speak English. This showed that not having bilingual teaching isn’t a devastating handicap.





The other reason was the too-late-to-do-any-good admission from the teaching establishment that just maybe bilingual education could be improved.  The state legislature’s belated passing of relaxed regulations for bilingual education couldn’t stop the initiative.





We’ve seen this before with the three strikes legislation and others.  When legislators have refused to act when they should have, the public doesn’t accept last minute legislation as justification to turn down an initiative.





Prop 226, the union dues initiative, was seen by the public as simply a move by the conservative and business interests to weaken their opposition. The proposed requirement for an ANNUAL permission from each union member to use dues for political causes was seen for the harassment it was intended to be. (Union members can already request their personal dues not be used for political purposes.)  If the initiative had contained a similar prohibition regarding the use of stockholder assets it might have been seen as a fair and nonpartisan initiative.





The surprise of the primary was right here in Petaluma.  Pretty much all the speculation about the 2nd district supervisorial race was “Who would come in second to Jane Hamilton ?”  Her showing as a relatively distant second was a total surprise.





I’m beginning to think Petaluma voters watch more Council meetings than we think they do.  And I’m also beginning to think the TV exposure a councilmember gets might not be all that beneficial.  In the last council elections Jane, an incumbent, came in third behind two newcomers. The top vote getters have all been newcomers in rec
